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      ITEM #      24   
DATE: 10-12-10 

 
COUNCIL ACTION FORM 

 
SUBJECT:   FAÇADE IMPROVEMENTS GRANT REQUEST FOR 326 FIFTH STREET 
 
BACKGROUND:   
 
Owner Dayton Road Development Corporation has submitted an application for a 
Downtown Façade Grant for the building at 326 Fifth Street (see Attachment A).  This 
request is for a $12,000 Downtown Façade Grant for $24,000 of façade improvements, as 
well as $710 for professional fees (see Attachment E – contractor’s written statement and 
Attachment F - estimate). 
 
The Historical and Architectural Resources of Ames Iowa: Intensive Survey of the Central 
Business District, prepared by Will Page in 1992 states:  
 

This is a one-story commercial building with a one room wide façade. 
Although constructed prior to 1926, the façade of this building is now covered 
with a permastone type material, probably installed in the 1950’s. Because of 
this alteration to the building, it would be an intrusion on an historic 
commercial district. 
 

However, the building does have some elements consistent with the design of the retail 
buildings on Main Street including its symmetry, scale, and display windows. The proposed 
façade renovation meets elements of the Downtown Design Guidelines for both histrionic 
and non-historic buildings (see Attachment B – Existing and Proposed Images and 
Attachment C – Proposed Materials): 
 
• The stone-like veneer is being replaced with brick, which is the required material for 

both guidelines. 
• The windows and doors exceed the guideline for minimum area and are being replaced 

with similar components. 
• Recessed panels below the windows and the change in brick materials reflect the 

kickplate element on most historic facades. 
• The location of the sign brings attention to the entrance and is in the transom area, 

similar to most historic facades. 
• The overall width of the façade, 24 feet, is less than the minimum 40 feet for which the 

non-historic guidelines call for variation in the façade and roof. 
 
ALTERNATIVES: 

 
1. The City Council can approve a grant of $12,000 and $710 for professional fees from 

the Downtown Façade Grant Fund for façade improvements at 326 Fifth Street. 
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2. The City Council can deny the request for a Downtown Façade Grant for façade 
improvements at 326 Fifth Street. 

 
3. The City Council can refer this issue back to staff or the applicant for more information, 

or for specific revisions for future consideration by the City Council.  
 
MANAGER'S RECOMMENDED ACTION: 
 
The proposed façade improvements at 326 Fifth Street will give the building a fresh, 
updated look, using design elements that reinforce the character and quality of the 
downtown. The original character of the building will remain. The proposal meets the 
Downtown Design Guidelines.  
 
Therefore, it is the recommendation of the City Manager that the City Council approve 
Alternative #1, thereby approving a grant of $12,000 for façade improvements and $710 for 
professional fees from the Downtown Façade Grant Fund for façade improvements at 326 
Fifth Street. 
 
If this grant is approved, the City will have supported façade renovation on a total of 17 
buildings in the downtown area. 
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Attachment C 
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Attachment D 
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Attachment E 
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Attachment F 
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Attachment G 
 

 


